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Dear Parents
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December 19th 2018
I’m sure, like me, you can’t quite believe it’s the end of term, and Christmas Day is rapidly approaching.  There have been many highlights over the last three and a half months, but for me there is one very special occasion which encapsulates the ethos of Ewhurst School so well, and that was the Apple Class nativity, ‘The Sleepy Shepherd’.    The opportunity to re-tell the story of Jesus’ birth in the Candlelit Service through Bible readings, carol singing and prayer was very uplifting – the church was so full it was wonderful.
All the families of our school this year have worked tirelessly to raise an incredible amount at the Christmas Fair of £2800.  Katie Cooper (and family) ensured that Father Christmas arrived safely – thank you for enabling him to travel in such style.  The coordination led by Lucy Tosh and Stefanie Kuper ensured that the day ran smoothly.  We are very grateful to everyone for this high level of support.
The Platinum Boot Competition– A New Year’s resolution from Mrs West!

As we all know, we should all be getting involved in more physical activity. But did you know that physical activity can also benefit our academic achievement, behaviour and wellbeing as well as our waistlines?  As a New Year’s resolution, Ewhurst Infant School would like to invite you all to take part in our new Platinum Boot Competition to help raise our physical activity levels.  Starting on Monday 14th January, the Platinum Boot Competition is an extension to our well-loved Golden Boot. Please see the attached letter for details and explanations – your pledge Boot is also attached.
Nativity Performances Retiring Fund

The children delighted family and friends at their nativities, and a total of £490.00 was raised at the three performances which will go towards purchasing curriculum and role play resources for all three classes.  Many thanks for your generosity.

Christmas Jumper Day

A total of £76.00 was raised for Save the Children.

Science Week: January 21st - 25th 2019

A fantastic week has been planned including a ‘working alongside your child – scientifically!’ morning on Tuesday 22nd January.  More information will be distributed at the beginning of next term.  The curriculum workshop evening is being held on Thursday 24th January.  Mrs Stevenson will start the session with key online safety information for families.
Road Safety comic

Each child will today received this term’s Road Safety comic that features ‘Speckles’ the frog.  This is a good opportunity to discuss how to make ourselves more visible in the dark, especially at this time of year.  Many thanks to Claire Moore for organising this. 

Parent Helpers
We are particularly grateful to the many parents who have helped with Cherry classes Forest Schools sessions at Sayers Croft, and also with all the other school outings and local walks .  All the staff greatly appreciate the high level of parental commitment.  We are also grateful to the number of parents who help regularly with reading – Rebecca Bungaroo, Katie Jones, Helen Mclaren, Rachel Bradley, Helen Watt, Louise Howard, Cathy Williams, Lucy Tosh and Nicki Bartlett.   Our lollipop volunteers also do a fantastic job – our thanks go to:  Alison Wanner, Helen Mclaren, Rachel Thompson, Lucy Tosh, Rachel Bradley, Amanda Mtemi, Shelley Dauncey, Cathy Williams and Heather Hadfield.

Admissions Reminder:  September 2019

Online admissions into Year R and Year 3 close on Tuesday 15th January 2019.  If there are any queries please don’t hesitate to ask.  Please let friends know there is a final Open Morning on 10th January.  
PE Kits
A good time to check that everything is named and still fits.  Holly and Cherry Classes require school tracksuit bottoms as in fine weather they will continue to use the playground.  Trainers are also essential on a Tuesday afternoon for the SCL multi-skills sessions (not Apple Class).  

Zippies

This is also a good time to replace old and broken zippies, as the teachers have noticed that many of them are falling apart.  New ones are available from the office at £2.00, so please replace them if necessary, as they are very important.  Many thanks.

Home Learning

The staff would like to commend all the home reading this term. During the end of term assessments, on the whole the progress in reading was noted; the effort and perseverance is rewarded by learning a life-long skill.

We are very aware that this time of year can be very exciting for families with young children.  However, every child has received home learning for the holidays so please continue with these activities.  
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I would like to thank the wonderful staff team at Ewhurst for their continued

dedication and support.  As you know, the staff are highly skilled and continually

develop their skills to enhance high quality teaching, provide creative learning

environments, and develop strategies to promote independent learning skills.

This ensures the very best outcomes for your child, socially, emotionally and

academically.  
Wishing everyone a very happy Christmas and a peaceful New 
Year.  
Yours sincerely
Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Pause for Thought

On Monday in Assembly, the children thought of ingredients for a recipe for a happy Christmas….. some of these have been created into a word cloud message for you to reflect on further. 


Awards  14.12.18 – Living the School Values


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


James		Poppy N		Tyler


Headteacher’s Award


Emily 		Jemima		Grace


Alfie		Bea		Huxley


Sebastian P	Amber-Wren	Elise





End of term awards – 19.12.18


Guardian Angel


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Amelia		Poppy W	Elfie


Achievement


Elsa		Holly		Victor


Ollie		Freddie		Isla








Attendance


100% Attendance for the Spring Term:


Apple: 56.5%   Holly: 38%    Cherry: 42%            


Whole school: 45%








�





Spring Term 2019


January


Thurs 3rd 	Inset Day (no children in school)


Fri 4th 		Inset Day (no children in school)


Mon 7th		Term Starts for children 8.55 a.m.


Weds 9th 	French Club starts


Thurs 10th	Open Morning Tour for prospective parents @ 9.30am


Thurs 10th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site (from Autumn Term)


Mon 14th 	Platinum Boot starts


Tues 15th 	SCL After School Club starts


Thurs 17th 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


21st – 25th 	Science Week


Mon 21st 	Science Wizards (in school)


Tues 22nd 	Working Alongside Morning (Science)


Thurs 24th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site


Thurs 24th 	Parent Workshop (evening) & ‘Online safety presentation’


February


Weds 6th 	Cherry Class to Painshill Park


Thurs 7th		Holly Forest Schools on site


18th – 22nd 	Half Term


Tues 26th 	Parent Consultation meetings


Weds 27th 	Parent Consultation meetings


Thurs 28th 	Full Governing Body meeting @ 7.30pm


March


Thurs 7th 	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Weds 13th 	Holly Class to Haslemere Museum


Thurs 14th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site 


Fri 15th  		David Shepherd Foundation Assembly/Workshops (am)


Tues 19th 	Holly Class to Author Workshop


@ Cranleigh Prep School (am)


Weds 20th 	Apple Class trip to Amberley Museum


Thurs 21st  	Cherry class Forest Schools at Sayers Croft


Weds 27th 	Last French Club


Thurs 28th 	Holly Class Forest Schools on site 


Fri 29th 		Governor Fundraiser Quiz @ Cranleigh School 


April


Tues 2nd 		Easter Pause Morning


Weds 3rd 	Spring Sing (Cherry class) @ St Catherine’s School, Bramley


(all day)


Fri 5th 	 	Easter Bonnet Parade @ 9.15am in church


		End of Term @ 1.30pm











